JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Work Session 

March 25, 2008

A meeting of the Jamestown Town Council to discuss the FY2008-2009 budget was called to order at the Jamestown Town Hall, Council Chambers, 93 Narragansett Avenue at 6:05 pm by Council President Julio DiGiando.  The following members were present:

Michael G. White, Vice President

Barbara Szepatowski
Robert W. Sutton, Jr. 

William A. Kelly

Also present were:
Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 




Thomas P. Tighe, Police Chief
William Donovan, Police Lieutenant 

James Bryer, Fire Chief




Howard Tighe, Deputy Fire Chief/Fire Marshall




Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk




Lisa Bryer, Town Planner




Fred Brown, Zoning & Building Official




Kenneth Gray, Tax Assessor




Steven Goslee, Director of Public Works




Michael Gray, Town Engineer/Deputy Director of Public Works




Justin Jobin, Environmental Scientist




William Piva, Parks and Recreation Director 




Douglas Ouellette, Sewage Treatment Plant Supervisor

Judith Bell, Librarian



Catherine Kaiser, School Committee




Dr. Marcia Lukon, Superintendent




Kathleen Almanzor, Principal

Council President DiGiando introduced Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator and asked him to address the proposed budget recommendations.  The Town Administrator reviewed the proposed FY2008-2009 annual town budget with the Council and added that Jamestown is one of the cities/towns with the lowest property taxes in the state.

Council President DiGiando added that Jamestown is also one of the wealthiest towns in the state with the lowest property taxes.

The Town Administrator stated that Jamestown also ranks on the low end of the scale when it comes to salaries in comparison to other communities.  The Town Administrator added that the Council should take into consideration that all of the Department heads work full time with many of them assuming the additional responsibility of many night meetings.  The recent articles in the Providence Journal do not indicate number of hours worked, full time verses part time, seasonal hires and any public safety overtime as part of the employee’s salary.
The Town Administrator stated that this would be the last year for salary adjustments.  The only foreseeable raise(s) in the upcoming future would be based on inflation costs and that there would no longer be a need for any more significant adjustments.
Councilors Kelly and Sutton agreed that the salary adjustments are given according to the high-quality job performance and production from the Department head staff.  

The Council took a brief recess at 7:13 pm and reconvened to discuss the proposed school budget with the School Committee at 7:16 pm.

School Committee Chair, Catherine Kaiser handed the Council information that was requested by them at a previous meeting.  The following information was provided:

· Comparative Expenditure giving the total cost per pupil for 2006-07.  Cost per student estimated at $15,134.00 as well as Elementary and Middle School costs per pupil;

· Data regarding Principal salaries;

· Standards as well as duties and responsibilities of the Jamestown Principal;

· Administrative budget changes and expenditures;

· RI Department of Education Non Public School Enrollment;
· RI General Law with cost estimates if students were to be placed out-of-district;

· Jamestown School Survey and brief explanation regarding what the school system is doing to bring down costs to Jamestown tax payers.

The Council discussed the cost per pupil verses the increase in administrative costs.  There was much debate regarding whether or not each school needed a principal or if the current principal can effectively run both schools as she is currently doing.

School Committee Chair, Catherine Kaiser requested that the Council put cost aside and requested that they visit the schools.  The small class size that Jamestown offers is very rare within the State.  Out placing students is a very expensive proposition and would increase the school budget immensely.  She stated that the school committee does not want to place more financial burden upon the tax payers than it already has.

Councilor Sutton agreed with Ms. Kaiser, however; cautioned against the growth in administrative costs.  He questioned why the School Committee is leaning toward leadership in the individual schools and not toward the entire school system.  Developing two (2) competitive schools will eventually work against each other in the long run.

Ms. Kaiser reiterated that there is a difference between cost verses structure and that the two (2) schools will never be separate and distinct buildings.
Council President DiGiando stated that the Council’s main concern of the night was the need for a principal in each of the Jamestown schools.

The following people spoke in favor of the school system, class size and the desire to not out-source special education: Tracie Shea, Terri Tamase, Susan Little, Ann Riley, Penny Bush and Stephanie Heelan.
It was the consensus of the Council to hold another meeting on Monday, March 31st at 6:00 pm to discuss the town operating and capital improvement plan. 

A motion was made by Councilor White and seconded by Councilor Szepatowski to adjourn the meeting at 9:19 pm.  So unanimously voted.

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator
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